Cambridgeshire Table Tennis Association
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at Haddenham Sports & Social Club on 3RD June 2008, commencing at 8.00pm
Present 
Steve Rate, Lesley Rate, Janet Nicholls, Dave Harrison, Val Parkes, Roger Fensom, Mike Bradshaw, Trevor Furlong, Graham Sheppard, David Hughes, Andrew Maguire, Keith Richardson, Martyn Livermore, Brian Freer
Apologies –Mick Harper, Clare Macrae, Liwu Wei No apologies received from the Peterborough league 
The minutes of the previous meeting were signed as true record by Martyn Livermore.
There were no matters arising from those minutes.
Chairman’s Report 
Welcome to the Cambridgeshire Table Tennis Association Annual General Meeting.
Once again the four meetings of the Cambs TTA have been well attended with contribution from most committee members that have been to meetings. We have still not managed to get a representative from the Peterborough League along to our meetings.
I would like to wish St.Neots TTC good luck with all of the renovations that they are undertaking at their club as they look to improve the facilities there. Steve and Lesley are heavily involved with this work and hope they will keep us informed with the progress.
We held our own closed tournament at Neale Wade in March which again should have proved profitable for the Association.
Brian Freer worked really hard both before and on the day in running the event on 29th March. Thanks should also go to all of the March TTA members that helped make the day possible.
Thanks Florida Trophies for providing the trophies and Carol Livermore for her work with the canteen. I know she was a little disappointed that we due to refurbishment that we were unaware of until the evening before, we were not able to have use of the kitchen area.
Martin Gray became the Men’s Champion with victory over last season’s champion Keith Richardson and Maria Boulton retained the Ladies title overcoming Haverhill colleague Caroline Wright in the final.
Thanks to the organizers or our county teams and all of the players that have given up their weekends to represent the County during the 2007/8 season.
Thanks to Roger Fensom for his efforts with the two Veterans sides, and Lesley Rate with the junior team. Roger has now entered three Veterans sides for next season. Unfortunately this must be a sign of the times as the average age of our players seems to increase every year.
Thanks to both Steve Rate for his work as Secretary and Brian Freer as Treasurer and to all committee members for their work.
Match Secretary’s Reports
Senior (Martyn Livermore) 
Played over the weekend of 20th and 21st October at Leamington Spa.
Finished 4th out of 7 in Division 2C beating Northants, Suffolk2, and Warks2 and drawing with Beds.
Represented by;-
P W %
Simon Pryke 11 9 81.81
Martin Gray 12 9 75.0
Kevin Gray 12 4 33.33
Maria Boulton 12 10 83.33
Caroline Wright 8 1 12.50
Clare Macrae 4 0 00.00
Maria Boulton finished joint top of the ladies averages with Sandy Harper of Beds.
Thanks to all players that represented us.
Veteran (Roger Fensom) 
Two teams for the county championships this year .
Veterans Div 3B Cambs 1
Played 6 Won 2 drew 3 Lost 1 Finished 3rd in the Division 3
Players to thank are, Kevin Gray, M.Fisher, Liwu Wei, Yvette Hooks, Dave Tiplady, Roger Fensom, Dave Rowell, 
Veterans Div 4B Cambs 2
Played 6 Won 5 Drew 0 Lost 1 Finished FIRST in the Division 4B
Players to thank are, Reno Phyo, Dave Rowell, Steve Trevanion, A. Mills, A.Smith, R.Hatton, M.Fisher, Di Gutteridge 
Juniors (Lesley Rate) 
We had a successful county trials and ranking event this year and this enabled the county to see an even spread of juniors.
Cambs Juniors played in Junior Division 2C and the final results were Played 6 Won 0, Drew 0 Lost 6
All the junior players tried hard but many were much younger than the average age of the other teams.
Next season I strongly recommend that we enter two cadet county teams as our core age is only 13 years of age.
Treasurer’s Report & statement of accounts. (Brian Freer)
Brian presented the treasurers report and was accepted as a true report. The summary and balance sheet are attached to the minutes.
Umpire’s Secretary’s Report (Brian Freer)
BF expressed a concern over the lack of qualified umpires in our area and is preparing a big push in 08/09 for adult and junior umpires
Press Officer’s Report(Martyn Livermore)
Local press reports have been in the CN. The county website is up and running well.
Proposition for alteration to rules.None received
Motions 
None received
Presidential Elections
President – Keith Richardson
Election of Officers
	Position
	Elected
	Proposed
	Seconded

	Chairman
	Martyn Livermore 
	David Hughes
	Roger Fensom

	General Secretary
	Steve Rate
	Martyn Livermore
	Brian Freer

	Treasurer
	Brian Freer
	Andrew Maguire
	Lesley Rate

	Senior Match Secretaries
	Martyn Livermore 
	All Returned En Block

	Veterans Match Secretary
	Roger Fensom
	

	Junior Match Secretary
	Lesley Rate
	

	Umpire’s Secretary
	Brian Freer
	Martyn Livermore
	Val Parkes

	Press Officer
	Martyn Livermore
	Brian Freer
	Andrew Maguire

	Coaching Secretary
	Lesley Rate
	Brian Freer
	Keith Richardson

	ESTTA Representative
	Lesley Rate
	Appointed by
	ESTTA

	Development Officer
	Lesley Rate
	Keith Richardson
	Janet Nicholls

	LEAGUE REPS
	REPRESENTATIVE 
	VICE REP
	

	Cambs
	Val Parkes
	Dave Harrison
	

	Ely
	Andrew Maguire
	Carl Woolfe
	

	March
	Mike Bradshaw
	Derek Stacey
	

	Peterborough
	-
	-
	

	St.Neots
	Lesley Rate
	Steve Rate
	

	Wisbech
	Janet Nicholls
	Graham Sheppard
	


Election of Representative to National Council
Brian Freer was duly elected and Val Parkes was asked if she would continue as deputy and VP agreed
Election of Auditor
Trevor Smith was re-elected.
Determination of Affiliation Fees
The affiliation fees would have to go up to £11-25 per team. This was discussed and this was voted on and carried by a majority
Meeting Closed at 9-30pm
